
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

16th September 2022 
 
Dear parents and carers, 
 
Lots of our learning this week has been based on our core value of COMMUNITY.  Children have 
been thinking about what it means to belong to a community.  This has been especially 
poignant as we have also been reflecting on the sad news of Queen Elizabeth’s death.  It is at 
difficult times that communities come together to support one another and we are very proud 
that Torridon is such an excellent example of this.  
 
I am pleased to let you know that our new Wellbeing Hub has opened this term.  Vicky Clarke is 
working with a range of children and families across the school, offering support and guidance 
to help develop positive mental health and wellbeing.  If you would like to speak to Vicky or feel 
you may need some support for you or your child, please do not hesitate to get in touch via the 
admin email address.     
 
We are excited to be welcoming The Fantastic Fred Experience to Torridon next week.  We will 
be learning about ways to look after our physical and mental health through drama 
performances and workshops.  More details can be found later in the newsletter.     
 
Thank you to those of you who were able to join the PTA Coffee morning this week.  We are 
looking forward to the Play Street which will be taking place on Friday 23rd September.  Look 
out for more details later in the newsletter.   
 
Thank you for continuing to work in partnership with us.  Your support is greatly appreciated. 
 
Very best wishes 
 
Manda George 
Headteacher 
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Her Majesty 

Queen Elizabeth II  

1926 - 2022 
 

Monday 19th September, the date of Her 
Majesty Queen Elizabeth II’s State Funeral, will 

be a national Bank Holiday.   
School will be closed and will reopen on 

Tuesday 20th September. 
 



Dates For Your Diary 
Monday 19th September   Bank Holiday 
Week Beginning 19th September After School Clubs start 
Tuesday 20th September  Fantastic Fred Wellbeing Workshops 
Friday 23rd September PTA Play Street 

Thursday 29th September 

Y5/6 Online Safety Workshops 
PTA Annual General Meeting 
Headteacher and Chair of Governors meeting prospective 
parent governors 

Tuesday 11th & Thursday 13th October Parent and carer open evening 
Thursday 13th October School Photos 
Tuesday 18th – Thursday 20th October Whole school musical performances (6pm) 
Friday 21st October Non Uniform Day 
Monday 24th – Friday 28th October HALF TERM HOLIDAY 
Monday 31st October Back to school  
Thursday 3rd November Year 6 SATs meeting for parents and carers (5pm) 
Saturday 5th November PTA Gardening Day 

Thursday 10th November 
PTA Coffee Morning 
Year 2 SATs meeting for parents and carers (5pm) 

Thursday 17th November Year 4 Multiplication Check meeting for parents and carers 
(5pm) 

Friday 18th November Children in  Need 
Thursday 24th November Year 1 Phonics Screening Check meeting for parents and 

carers (5pm) 
Friday 25th Novermber INSET DAY 
Week beginning 28th November Whole school assessment week 
Thursday 8th December Christmas Disco 
Friday 16th December Last Day of Term (2pm Finish) 
Tuesday 3rd January FIRST DAY OF THE SPRING TERM 

After School Clubs 
 Reception  Years 1 and 2 Years 3, 4, 5 and 6 

Monday Dance Club Mini Makers 
African Dance 

Games Club 
Chess Club 
Create (iPads) 
Multi-sports 
Rock band 

Tuesday  Book Club 
Forest School 

Choir 
Let’s Talk 
Active Club 
Arts Award 
Maths Club 

Thursday  
 
 

Cooking Ukulele 
Lego Club 

Making 
Beginners Football 
Typography Design 
Outdoor Games 

Friday 
 
 

  Mindfulness 
Steel Pans 
 



Back To School Play Street 
 

Friday, 23 September, 3:15-5:00 

Birkhall Road between Ardoch and Hazelbank 

 

Join us in celebrating the new school year as we reclaim 

the street for play and fun! The road will be closed to 

through traffic, creating a safe space for children to play 

and adults to chat. Children are encouraged to bring their 

bicycles, scooters, and games. Come along and get to 

know other Torridon parents and carers, enjoy a treat 

from the PTA’s bake sale, purchase second hand uniforms 

and find out more about upcoming PTA events. 

 

Important safety points:  

- Parents and carers are responsible for their children during the Play Street event. You 

or a designated, responsible adult must attend the event with your child.  

- Volunteer marshals will be on hand to monitor the road closure and escort drivers 

who require access. Please help us to clear the street of children and equipment if 

necessary.  

- If you drive to school to collect your child, please note that you will not be able to 

park on Birkhall Road between Ardoch and Hazelbank.  

Can you help?  

Can you give an hour or two of your time to marshal the event or help on the cake and 

uniform stalls? Can you donate a treat for us to sell? Please let us know here.  

Contact us 

We’re always happy to answer any questions or hear your comments or suggestions. Please 

contact us at friendsoftorridonpta@gmail.com.  

 

 

 

 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfgeKdjGVT6U3elUfEBOhlHyKygPE8wlVq0OHoldRDzBhv2sg/viewform?usp=sf_link
mailto:friendsoftorridonpta@gmail.com


Rights Respecting School 
 

Right of the Week: Article 12 

'Every child has the right to express their views freely and their views 

should be taken into account when decisions are made.' 

 

After exploring Article 12 and highlighting the importance of student 

voice, we have created a new School Council committee. We are excited to meet regularly 

where we hope to discuss global and local events as well as sharing our opinions on topics 

related to our community. These meetings will offer children the opportunity to express their 

views freely and influence decision making within Torridon Primary School. 

School Council 

Class Representative Deputy 

1G Essie Sayon 

1M Chloe Robin 

1N Petra Hafiziou 

2G Zaydon Havana 

2S Kayden Denver 

2SW Esther Zach 

3L Yasmine Phoenix 

3S May Mila 

3A Otis Xavier 

4C Annaliese Arun 

4W Isla N Evie 

4V Isla T Jordan 

5L Daisy Manjot 

5R Nawel Amira 

5S Cayden Paris 

6A Thai Leo 

6C Samaya Amani 

6L Joshua Shardonai 

 

 

 

 



Resource Base Sensory Morning 
It was lovely to welcome some of our parents and carers of children 

who atted the Resource Base this morning.  The children were very 

excited to welcome their families and share some of the lovely learning 

that happens in the Base.  

 

 

 

Year 1 Art 
 

 

Here are some wonderful photos of Year One starting out in the Art 

Room! They explored line and came up with an incredible selection of 

different types of lines which they drew in a variety of drawing 

materials. Then they put their line experiments into practice and drew 

an outline self portrait. We can’t wait to see what they look like when 

they are coloured in next time! Watch this space! 

 

 

 

 

 



Parking 
 

Despite regular reminders from staff on duty and in the weekly newsletter, I am extremely 

disappointed to have to report that unsafe and inconsiderate parking outside the school 

continues to be an issue.  This week, we have had instances of: 

• parking across residents’ driveways 

• parking on double yellow and zig zag  lines 

•  idling engines 

• children being let out of cars in the middle of the road 

• parents leaving young babies in cars whilst dropping older siblings to school 

• adults shoulting and swearing at each other in front of their children 
 

We teach our children to make good choices, to keep ourselves and others safe and to show 

respect at all times.  We need to be leading by example and acting as role models for our 

children.  The behaviours seen by some drivers this week do not reflect that. 

If you must drive to school, PLEASE park safely and considerately away from the school 

entrance. 

Thank you for your support. 

Parenting Support 

 



 

Stars of the Week 

Week commencing 12.09.22  
Class  Name  Reason  

Nursery FT  Alicja For settling well and adapting to the nursery rules. Well done!  

Nursery AM  Yasmine  For building confidence and playing nicely with her friends. Well done!  

Red Class  Margot For showing excellent behaviour on the carpet and being a good role model in 
listening to instructions and tidying up 

Blue Class  Oscar For being an excellent helper and always following instructions!  

Yellow Class  Erin For fantastic listening and always being helpful to others. Well done!  

1G  Patryk  For always trying his best, contributing thoughtfully to class discussions and 
consistently doing the right thing. Well done Patryk!  

1M  George  For consistently trying his best in English and Maths this week. I am really 
impressed George!  

1N  Hafiziou  For doing his absolute best! He has been so focused on all of his learning and really 
impressed us with his independent writing. Great work!  

2G  Zaydon  For his amazing writing in English and for his wonderful contributions on the 
carpet. Keep it up!  

2S  Denver  For his wonderful contributions during our carpet sessions and for his beautifully 

neat handwriting 😊   

2SW   Iona  For showing great determination and putting a lot of effort into her writing.   
3A  Evan  For showing great determination and kindness towards everybody, including 

himself.  
3L  Tracy  For showing resilience and determination in her learning.  
3S  Caleita  For being an aspirational mathematician.  
4C  Malik  For his well thought out contributions in class as well as being very polite.  

4V  Muhammed  For always being focused in his learning and for always participating in class 
discussions.  

4W  Saatvika  For being a fantastic role model all week and making a huge effort to produce 
quality learning.  

5L  Eva   For being an aspirational learner in maths. She has shown great resilience when 
rounding to 10 and 100. Well done!  

5R   Lakshan For consistently demonstrating his ommitment to improve and giving thoughtful 
constribution to class discussions.    

5S  Izzy  For her resilience this week and for working hard in maths when rounding to the 
nearest 100. Well done!  

6A  James  For his consistent positive approach to every area of his learning.   

6C  Aaleyah  For working really hard in maths. You have used your initiative and asked 
important questions to further your learning. Well done!  

6L  Maile  For producing high quality learning as well as taking pride in your presentation – 
well done!  

Resource Base 
Blue  

Meritt  Well done for doing fantastic maths in your Year 5 class.  

Resource Base 
Green  

Joshua  Well done for settling into the Resource Base so well and playing so nicely with the 
children and adults.  

  



Fantastic Fred Experience  
 

We are looking forward to meeting ‘Fantastic 
Fred’ at our wellbeing workshops on Tuesday 
20th September.    

The Fantastic Fred Experience is a preventative 
and educational mental health resource for 
primary aged children delivered by a team of 
trained actors.   

Specifically designed to inform, equip and build resilience, it delivers simple, memorable and 
practical ways that young children can look after their mental health and explains the link 
between our physical and mental health.   

 

Harris Girls Academy Bromley  
 



 

Year 7 Music Scholarship Opportunity 
Applications for Music Scholarship places at Prendergast School for 

entry into Year 7 September 2023 are now open. 

PLease see the  Prendergast School Music Scholarship Video for 

information. 

 The deadline for applications for Music Scholarships at Prendergast 

School is 4:00pm on 19 September 2022.  

 

 

Friends of Torridon PTA Coffee Morning 

Thank you to those who were able to attend the 

PTA Coffee Morning yesterday.  It was great to 

see you there. 

Many of you said how much you loved the 

delicious muffins which Megan made and she has 

agreed to share the recipes so here they are: 

Blueberry Banana Muffins 

Pumpkin Spice Muffins 

Thank you Megan. 

 

Instrumental Lessons 
 We are delighted to welcome two new piano tutors, Alex and Alethea to take on most of our 
piano tuition and join Samantha, Samuel and Chris. They are both talented and experienced 
musicians, and as you will find out, lovely people too. 
 We currently have spaces in violin, piano, guitar, drum kit, drum fun, recorder, clarinet and 
saxophone. 
If you would like to apply for a lesson for your child, please complete the form that has been 
sent out by email and return it to music@torridonprimary.lewisham.sch.uk or print it and hand 
it into the school office. 
 

 

 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=tdgXkqo07jQ
https://www.theseasonedmom.com/whole-wheat-banana-blueberry-muffins/?fbclid=IwAR1npf0cfCzYSSlpNVDB5ZIH5V4UKZ-mENKpP4paq2tVfcgs0D_n84CEcz8#recipe
https://www.allrecipes.com/recipe/6820/downeast-maine-pumpkin-bread/#recipe-body
mailto:music@torridonprimary.lewisham.sch.uk


Polio Booster Vaccination  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Online Safety Guide – The Life of Queen Elizabeth II 
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